Minutes
Weston Beautification Committee

April 1, 2021

 Zoom Meeting

Attendance: 

Nancy Thiel, Karin Gianitti, Ryan Gussen, Jim Jamieson, Claudia Hahn 

Guests: Elaine Friedrichsen (prospective new member), Anne Hunt (Library Board)

Minutes from March 4, 2021. Jim made a motion to accept, Nancy seconded. All in favor. Motion passed

Sustainability Committee Zoom meeting
Claudia and Nancy reported on the meeting, which focused on a possible tree planting program based on Fairfield’s plan. It was found that Fairfield’s plan did not translate well to Weston’s geographic differences. Jim suggested creating a median in which to plant trees up the hill on Weston Rd. A meeting with the Selectmen and the Police might be a first step. The Sustainablity Committee is exploring creating a plan for Weston. 
Greyledge Update

Bill Lomas has been working with Fidelity to find out what services they could provide. He thinks their Trust Services would charge around $4500/year.  Bill is also working with an attorney to see if the change is feasible. 

Senior Center Garden redesign

Jim made a motion to approve Ryan Gussen’s new design, with a proposed budget of $2500.  Karin seconded. All in favor, motion passed. Claudia will discuss the new design with Wendy Petty for her approval before giving Lou Ten the all-clear to order the plants. 

Maintenance Contracts -


Nancy and Claudia have been rewriting the contacts and will submit to Jonathan. The only questions that still are unresolved are the dates. 

Committee vacancy interview #2 (Elaine Friedrichsen)


Nancy introduced Elaine to the Committee Members. Elaine has a new job working at Hoffman Landscaping as a perennial specialist. She will be interviewed tonight for the vacancy at the Selectmen’s meeting on Zoom. 

Town Green update


Jim reported that Shane Kuhne’s base numbers are good, although the labor prices originally quoted are not union prices. Also, the “Ellipse” paving company, which was specified, is out of business but there are other companies who can produce a similar product. 

It seems we are ready to go on to the next phase of fundraising, so we will need to submit Shane’s numbers to the Selectmen for their approval to fundraise. 

Jarvis Military Academy

Repair glass on building – Karin has not heard from Larry Liggett and will contact Fairfield Glass. 


Installation of Pollinator Pathway Garden in front of Root Cellar

There is a workday to clear the beds this coming Saturday, 4/10/21. 

Upcoming planting


Library – Anne reported that the Library would like more colorful plantings and has requested the plant list for the new Town Green to help come up with some ideas.  The 3 Mountain Laurel we offered are now on hold. 

Cemetery – Tom Failla let Claudia know that the DPW is doing more clearing at the Cemetery. There is no call for planting as yet. 

River Road – Tom Failla has made a formal request for the purchase of 10 shrubs (native viburnum and native serviceberry) for up to $100 each to plant along River Road where the power company had to remove a number of trees. 
Jim made a motion to approve $1000 for 10 plants, Karin seconded. All in favor, motion passed. 


Lachat - Terry Cho submitted a formal request for $640 for mulch around the Farmhouse at Lachat, 3 sides of the Community Garden outside perimeter, and 2 beds near Godfrey Rd, inside the wall.  These are areas where previously The Greyledge Fund paid for new plantings and installation. Nancy made a motion to approve up to $650 for mulch at Lachat. Jim seconded. All in favor. Motion passed
Meeting adjourned at 12:53. 
Next Meeting May 6, 2021

Respectfully Submitted,

Claudia Hahn, Co Chair

